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Administrator Lisa Jackson 
USEPA Headquarters  
Ariel Rios Building  
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, N. W.  
Mail Code: 1101A  
Washington, DC 20460 
  
May 20, 2010 
 
Dear Administrator Jackson: 
 
The National Milk Producers Federation (NMPF) respectfully requests the Environmental 
Protection Agency (EPA) to finalize the January 15, 2009 proposed amendments to the 
Spill, Prevention, Control, and Countermeasure (SPCC) rule to tailor and streamline 
requirements for the dairy industry (74 FR 2461). The NMPF, based in Arlington, VA, 
develops and carries out policies that advance the well-being of dairy producers and 
the cooperatives they own. The members of NMPF’s 30 cooperatives produce the 
majority of the U.S. milk supply, making NMPF the voice of more than 40,000 dairy 
producers on Capitol Hill and with government agencies.  
 
On January 15, 2009, EPA proposed to exempt milk containers and associated piping and 
appurtenances constructed according to current applicable 3-A Sanitary Standards and 
subject to the current, applicable Grade "A" Pasteurized Milk Ordinance (PMO) or an 
equivalent state dairy regulatory requirement.  An owner or operator of a facility that is 
subject to the SPCC rule that has milk storage containers and associated piping and 
appurtenances constructed in accordance with current applicable 3-A Sanitary Standards, 
and is effectively implementing current, applicable PMO sanitation requirements, is 
implementing substantial measures to prevent milk contamination.  
 
In correspondence with EPA staff, NMPF has learned there is no current timeline for the 
finalization of this proposal.   The impending SPCC compliance date of November 10, 2010 
(74 FR 29136) is quickly approaching and dairy producers are unsure as to the applicability 
of the SPCC regulations for a significant proportion of equipment on their facilities 
because the EPA proposal has not been finalized.  This uncertainty may lead some 
producers to hesitate to finalize SPCC plans or cause others to spend significant resources 
on a plan that will not be required. 
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The SPCC regulation has two different levels which define the manner in which an SPCC 
plan may be produced: Tier 1 has a self-certified plan and Tier 2 requires a plan be 
certified by a professional engineer.  Without finalization of the EPA proposal, there will 
be significant confusion as to which tier a dairy producer would be required to meet, or if 
they are required to have a plan at all.   
 
In conclusion, we urge EPA to finalize the January 15, 2009 proposed amendments to the 
Spill, Prevention, Control, and Countermeasure (SPCC) rule to tailor and streamline 
requirements for the dairy industry (74 FR 2461).  We are glad to assist in this measure; 
should your agency have any questions please contact me at 703-243-6111 or 
jjonker@nmpf.org. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Jamie S. Jonker, Ph.D. 
Vice President, Scientific & Regulatory Affairs 
 
CC: USDA Secretary Tom Vilsack    
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